

PROVINCE OF QUEBEC MEMPHREMAGOG MRC TOWN OF STANSTEAD

PUBLIC NOTICE

Public notice is hereby given that during a meeting of the Town Council held on January 11, 2021, the draft By-law no. 2021-01 modifying By-law 2012-URB-04 on construction was adopted (withdrawal of the obligation relating to non-return valves).

The purpose of this draft by-law is to impose the installation, maintenance and upkeep of devices intended to reduce the risk of malfunction of a water supply or sewer system and to exempt the Municipality in the event of non-compliance with this regulation. Consequently, the purpose of the Draft Regulation is also to withdraw the obligation relating to non-return valves provided for in By-law 2021-URB-04 on construction in order to avoid any incongruity between these regulations.

Given the situation of Covid-19, the public consultation on the draft By-law will be replaced by a written consultation.

The proposed by-law is available for consultation on the Town of Stanstead webpage at www.stanstead.ca.

Anyone wishing to submit a comment can do so in one of the following ways:

- By email: <u>urbanisme@stanstead.ca</u> taking care to indicate "Comments: Regulation 2021-01" in the email subject line;
- By mail to:

Mr. Jean-François Joubert Urban Planning Officer 425 Dufferin Street Stanstead, QC J0B 3E2

Any interested person must send their comments within 15 days of the publication of this notice, no later than January 28, 2021.

The present text is not official, thus, the French version prevails.

GIVEN IN STANSTEAD, on January 14, 2021.

Jean-Charles Bellemare,

General Manager and Town Clerk